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League of Women Voters of St. Croix Valley 

Board and Committee Chair Meeting Minutes  
June 17, 2025, 4:00 p.m. — 6:00p.m. at Champs Bar, New Richmond  

Board Members Present:  Irene Bugge, Beth Wood, Kate Manecke, Evanne Hunt, Kris 
Surbaugh, Patty Van Nevel, Barb Katt, Edna Early,  

Others present: Katrina Larsen, Kathy Streitz, Vicki Harmon, Tami Holcomb, Nancy Stewart, 
Janet Ellinger, Kay Brooks, Janet LeStock 

 

4:00 – 4:30 Welcome and Social Time 

4:30 – 5:30 Business Meeting is called to Order 

LWV Oath Recited  

Approve Agenda 

Unanimous approval of the agenda with these additions: 

• Los Amigos program 
• Suff the Musical 

Approve Minutes 

Unanimous approval of the minutes for the May 20 meeting.   

Financials – Kate Manecke reported on the profit and loss statement.  Attached at end of these 
minutes. 

Membership 

Current Membership: 104.  Another person has joined; we are waiting for the paperwork. 

Current Business 

• 100 Women Who Care –Barb reported they have a good first draft proposal.  This is an 
opportunity to apply for a $10K grant. Deadline is July 25. Area is Polk and Burnett 
counties. 

She asked the Board to reexamine the Vote411 program; should it be included in the 
proposal?  Consensus was no, Vote411 is not a good use of the money. 

• Non-Partisan Policy – Katrina reported on the updated policy.  The update is ready for 
review by the membership. 

https://suffsmusical.com/


 2 

• Transition to ChapterSpot and LWV SCV website fixes – Tami reported the website 
problems should be fixed.  Transition still has problems. Our League continues to use the 
LWVSCV League website for renewals and new members. 

• Summer Picnic.  Consensus was a get together was important. Consensus was to plan a 
picnic in a centrally located public park. Plan to reach out to Carolyn and see if she and 
Vicki Harmon would take the lead on organizing. 

• Los Amigos program – Edna reported that our League supports this program.  Actions we 
will do are listed on the handout attached to the end of the minutes.   

• Suff the Musical – Beth asked if we are interested in group tickets.  Consensus was to let 
people go on their own rather than organize a group.  Show is April 11 & 12, 2026 at the 
Orpheum. 

• August 26: 19th Amendment Rally with 3.5 – Beth reported that 3.5 wants to work with 
our League on a rally about the SAVE Act on July 29. They also want to collaborate on a 
rally on August 26 about the 19th Amendment.  More information is coming and details 
will be in the Newsletter. 

• 2026 Planning/prioritizing meeting in November – Consensus was to combine the 
November board meeting with a planning meeting. 

• Irene led everyone in thanking outgoing Board Members and Committee Chairs: Kate 
Manecke (Treasurer), Patty VanNevel (Director at Large and Co-Chair Voter Services), 
Rita Kearns (Director at Large and Co-Chair Voter Services) Nancy Stewart (Budget 
Committee Chair). 

Old Business 

None 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:12 pm. 

Next Meeting 

July 15, 2025, 4:00 – 5:00 pm – Welcome New Board, Approve 2025-2026 Budget  
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